White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
February 11, 2013

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:32 p.m. on Monday, February 11, 2013.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Carol Brimhall and Ray Price representing Marathon.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Todd Baker, seconded by Trustee Diane Graf to approve the minutes of the January 14, 2013 Regular Board meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Todd Baker, seconded by Trustee Diane Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion Carried.  A motion was made by Clerk Leela Vernon, seconded by Trustee Todd Baker to approve having a slot and drop box put in the door of the township office at a cost of approximately $300.00.  Motion carried.

Ray Price from Marathon took the floor.  He stated that to date 273,564 gallons had been recovered.  They estimate that the recovery is at about 2/3 of the estimated total spill.  They just completed their 4th water test and found no impact.  The next test will be done on 3-18-13.  

The Zoning Administrator was not present.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to place an ad in the local paper to lease the Townships property on M-52 south of Cooper Rd., Stockbridge.  Any agreement will state that crop damage funds from Enbridge will belong to White Oak Township, not the Leasor.  Motion Carried.  There was some discussion regarding the funds that were paid to the Township to put tile in.  Treasurer Graf recommended that we put in the tile.  No decision was made at this time.
Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  

Carol Brimhall took the floor and again recommended conservancy for the 8 acres on M-52.  
A resolution to adopt alternate start dates for March, 2013, July, 2013, and December, 2013 Board of Review was brought to the table.  A motion was made by Trustee Todd Baker, seconded by Trustee Diane Graf to adopt the following resolution:

To adopt the alternate start dates as follows:


For the March Board of Review, second meeting in March which can be either the Tuesday or the Wednesday following the second Monday in March, 2013.


For the July Board of Review, an alternate date during the week of the 3rd Monday in July, 2013.


For the December Board of Review, an alternate date during the week of the 2nd Monday in December, 2013.

Roll call vote as follows: 
Supervisor Dorwin Marshall – Yea

Treasurer Aaron Graf – Yea

Clerk Leela Vernon – Yea

Trustee Diane Graf – Yea

Trustee Todd Baker – Yea

Nay:  -0-

Absent:  -0-

Resolution declared adopted this 11th day of February, 2013.

Trustee Diane Graf made a motion that we have a United States Flag in the office, motion was seconded by Treasurer Aaron Graf.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

